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From: Claire Hubert [TSY]
To: ^Parliament: Emma Grigg
Cc: Claire McLellan [TSY]
Subject: Sign-out on giving MSD, ACC and Health NZ advance notice of changes
Date: Wednesday, 24 April 2024 1:29:00 pm

Hi Emma,
 
IR have flagged that the paper they sent up last week which refers to giving MSD, ACC, Health NZ
advance notice of the changes hasn’t been signed out by MoF yet. The reference is IR2024-175.
 
I understand that we need this to happen before the Cabinet paper is able to include that second
paragraph drafted below.
 
Would you be able to chase for this to be signed, please?
 
Thank you so much,
 
Claire H
 

From: Claire Hubert [TSY] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2024 12:34 PM
To: ^Parliament: Emma Grigg <emma.grigg@parliament.govt.nz>
Cc: Claire McLellan [TSY] <Claire.McLellan@treasury.govt.nz>
Subject: Cabinet paper - wording on implementation date
 

Hi Emma,
 
I’ve been asked to write to you to confirm that IR’s changes on to the wording around
implementation date have been copied into the Cabinet paper. They read:
 
The PIT, IWTC, and IETC tax changes will be effective from 31 July 2024. I was advised
by Inland Revenue officials that, without a pre-Budget announcement, payroll software
providers, payroll service providers and employers would be unlikely to be able to make
changes in time for a 1 July application date. This would result in large numbers of
employees being paid incorrectly while the changes were implemented.  Officials advised
that in order to ensure these changes could be implemented without major delivery
challenges, the implementation date would need to be delayed. The 31 July application
date balances providing New Zealanders with relief as soon as possible, with allowing
employers, payroll software providers, payroll service providers and government
organisations a reasonable amount of time to implement the changes.  
 
I note that the Ministry of Social Development, the Accident Compensation Corporation
and Health New Zealand face specific payment challenges due to the special
characteristics of the payments they make (benefits, allowances, pension systems,
compensation system and nurses and doctors payroll systems). This means they would
require a longer implementation period. I propose that these organisations are provided
early information on the PIT changes. This would require a limited waiver to the Budget
secrecy requirements. Of most concern is Health New Zealand as it continues to run
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separate payrolls for each former district health board and use multiple payroll software
providers. Giving these organisations earlier notice of the changes will ensure they have
sufficient time to make the changes to their systems. 
 
Thank you,

Claire H
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